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         www.houseofengland.org 
      House of Pacific Relations- Intl Cottages 

2191 W Pan American Rd, San Diego, 92101 

                 Balboa Park, San Diego, CA 
 

            NEWSLETTER- February 2015 
 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, February 3, 2015 at 6:30pm in House of Hungary. Agenda is  
PANCAKES (Shrove Tuesday falls in February!) made by Rachel and Selina, short meeting 
and then Chris will present ñThe art of Stained Glass as relates to St. Nicholas Church in 
Chawtonò. (Chris is a new member and great Jane Austen fan- hence the Chawton 
connection!) 
 
,!$)%3Ʀ !58),)!29 ,5.#(%/.ƙ Wednesday February 11, 2015 at noon, at the Recital Hall, 

next door to the Balboa Park Club. House of Argentina will host it. Men are invited also. It is 
only $4 per meal with good food and good fellowship. 
 

MEMBER NEWS 
 
 

Meeting minutes: The January minutes were mailed or emailed with this newsletter to save 
time. Please read so that they can be approved (with any corrections needed) at the February 
meeting.  
 
Birthdays for February:  Terry C, Beryl, Nancy, Dave. 
 
Jane Austen Society meeting: Feb 21st from 11am to 1pm at the cottage. Topic will be 
ñSense and Sensibilityò- read the book and come join in the fun! 
 
The Rollers- Beatles Tribute band: Lawn program on Sunday February 8th from 2pm to 3pm 
sponsored by House of England. Come join in the fun! (See flyer on page 5) 
 
  

House of England Queen:  Miranda, our young and vivacious newest member is joining the 
HPR Queens organization as our representative. We are excited to add this new dimension to 
our HPR involvement and help Miranda in this endeavour. 
 
Village Fete and Lawn Program:  Mark your calendars for April 11th and 12th. We will need 
lots of volunteers and baked goods!  Details to come next month. 
 
British Village Shoppe: had Grand Opening on January 10th. Selina says thank you to the 
many members who attended and it was a big success. 
 
Displays at the cottage: I am happy to report the refrigerator has been moved! Some 
displays had to be moved around but mission is accomplished! 
 
Addition to Diana memorial corner:  We are temporarily displaying a lovely drawing by local 
artist, Dan Jaimes. 
 
Organ Pavilion kickoff for the 2015 Balboa Park Centennial celebrations:  Eleven of us 
braved the COLD on New Yearôs Eve to march in the flag parade and enjoy the program. It 
was an excellent and historic event. 
 
White Elephant auction:  What fun we had! AND over $300.00 raised! Well done 
auctioneers Steve W, Selina and Rachel. 
 
 

WISHING YOU ALL A HAPPY VALENTINEôS DAY
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HOSTING AND HOSTESSING AT THE COTTAGE 
Thank you to our volunteers. 

Call our hosting chairperson, Meegan Gosseline to volunteer for future dates. 619-469-0510 

Commitment is from 12 noon to 4PM, providing light refreshments and milk (teabags, sugar and 

paper products are provided) and chatting with the visitors. Donations are accepted for upkeep of the 

cottage. 
(Cottage must have the doors open a minimum of 4 hours between 12:00 noon and 5:00pm) 

                                                                                                                                        
 

Jan 4  Steve/ Terry C/ Fran 
Jan 11  Miranda and Fran 
Jan 18  Ariele and Fran 
Jan 25  Lory and Beryl 
 

Feb 1  Steve/ Chris T/Beryl 
Feb 8  Will/Hilary 
Feb 15  Alex/Sandra  
Feb 22  open 
 

Fran will work with anyone hosting for the first time to show how we do it! 
 

Reminders: It is acceptable to take $10 per host from the donations towards 
cost of milk and food- just let the Treasurer know for accounting purposes.  
 

Also, please let Fran know if you notice that any supplies need replenished. 
 

House of England Lapel Pins: These are on display at the cottage. If a 
visitor donates to obtain one, please let Mel know when turning in the 
donations money. (Pins are $4 each). 
 

 

Interested in joining House of England? 
Print a membership application from the website (www.houseofengland.org/member) or get one at the cottage 
on a Sunday afternoon and mail with check for $12 made out to the House of England to membership 
chairperson, Terry Carpenter, 3955 Violet Street, La Mesa, Ca 91941. 
 

Membership renewals:  Please mail your check for $10 made out to House of England to membership 
chairperson, Terry Carpenter, 3955 Violet Street, La Mesa, Ca 91941. 
 

 

 

òTo a Primroseó by John Clare Weblog 

Welcome, pale primrose, starting up between  

Dead matted leaves of oak and ash, that strew   

The every lawn, the wood, and spinne y through,  

'Mid creeping moss and ivy's darker green!  

How much thy presence beautifies the ground!  

How sweet thy modest, unaffected pride   

Glows on the sunny bank and wood's warm side! 

And where thy fairy flowers in groups are found  

The schoolboy roams enchantedly along,   

Plucking the fairest with a rude delight,   

While the meek shepherd stops his simple song,  

To gaze a moment on the pleasing sight,   

O'erjoyed to see the flowers that truly bring   

The welcome news of sweet returning Spring .    

 

http://www.houseofengland.org/images/hoe_membership_app_2013.pdf
http://bp0.blogger.com/_9oTslXzpqec/R4G8EPgF41I/AAAAAAAACDs/HzzPBtOPf6c/s1600-h/P1010010.JPG


                       Page 3 of 12 

Parade and Organ Concert on 12-31-2014 ï Kicked off 100 year Centennial of Balboa Park 

       
It was a COLD evening! 

         
Selinaôs Village Shoppe Grand Opening 

   
Awesome auctioneers at White Elephant Auction! 

    

Damien and Phyllis ï ñWe have appreciated 

British blend tea and sandwiches and Balboa 

Park on Sundays for 44 years.ò 

Drawing by Dan Jaimes on display 
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                      Fridge and oven moved!                            Christmas songs at the cottage. Visitors sang 

                                                                                                        while Shirley played piano. 

   
                Displays changed around.                                         Newly revealed display 

   
 

Equipment stowed and stored! 
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